
DEKALB POLICE DEPARTMENT 
David Byrd, Chief of Police 

                           PRESS RELEASE                   
 
For Immediate Release                                                      Media Contact – David Byrd  
  
Issued: August 30, 2024                                                                     To Provide Info Call 815-748-8400 
                                                                                                            To Report a Crime/Request Emergency Police Response Call 9-1-1 
 
 
 

 
City of DeKalb Police Department 

700 W. Lincoln Hwy, DeKalb IL 60115 
815.748.8400 / TDD 815.748.8400 / Fax 815.748.2055 

Website: www.cityofdekalb.com  /  Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/dekalbpolice  /  ALERTDeKalb.com 

Robbery 
 
On June 21, 2024, officers from the DeKalb Police Department responded to the Metro T-Mobile, 121 S. 
4th Street DeKalb, Il. for a report of a robbery. The victims of the robbery were interviewed by DeKalb 
Police Department Detectives, and they informed the detectives that the offender grabbed the register 
and ran out of the store and fled the scene in a black passenger car. DeKalb Police Detectives obtained 
video footage of the robbery and shared that footage and information with several police departments 
in Illinois. DeKalb Police Department Detectives learned that an offender matching the description 
from the T-Mobile robbery had been involved with several other similar robberies in Cicero, Il., Lyons, 
Il., Bellwood, Il., and Forest Park, Il. 
 
DeKalb Police Department Detectives were able to identify the offender (Aaron A. Hicks) and obtained 
an arrest warrant for his arrest. 
 
On August 24, 2024, the North Riverside Police Department apprehended Hicks without incident. The 
DeKalb Police Department responded and placed Hicks under arrest for the T-Mobile robbery in the 
City of DeKalb.  
 
Defendant: Aaron A. Hicks M/B/32 YOA Chicago, Illinois 
 
Charges: Robbery – Class 2 Felony 
 
 
 

### 
**All persons are presumed innocent in a court of law until proven guilty** 

If you witnessed this incident or have any information that can help with this investigation, please contact the DeKalb 
Police Department. 


